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A message from our Headteachers 

We’ve been busy reflecting on our term this week, through 
many trips and exciting opportunities to display our learning. 

Our curriculum has been designed to provide endless 

opportunity, endless potential for all of our Warren pupils.  

 

The showcases of learning that parents and carers were 

invited to this week were examples of how we want Warren 

pupils to be passionate about the learning. We also want 

children to feel represented in their learning and as a part of 

our Warren Community. 

 

Children in Year 3 led an Art exhibition for parents and carers 

on Thursday afternoon. Children demonstrated their artist 

flare and their presentation skills, becoming tour guides of the 

exhibition. They also asked parents and carers to taste test 

their sandwiches which have been created for their DT project 

this half term. 

 

In Year 4, children held a showcase of learning about Poland. 

Children in Year 4 also represented their learning at our church 

visit on Thursday. They spoke to the school and parents and 

carers about Polish Easter traditions and shared their learning 

so confidently! 

Achievements this week! 

Well done to the following children who have been given a 

certificate in our celebration assembly today! 

F2:  Aarathan for showing ambition in his reading & Chloe for 

her ‘can do’ attitude in her learning. 

Y1:  Enzo for always being thoughtful and polite & James B 

for coming out of his shell and building on his confidence. 

Y2:  Rini for being sensible at the church & Laylah for an 

amazing attitude to learning – well done! 

Y3:  Mia for amazing presentation of her art work & Amber 

for being a super geographer when learning about tsunami’s. 

Y4:  Freddie for being in excellent role model/reading in 

church & Eli for passion & determination in our Polish 

Showcase. 

Y5:  Kyle for representing Warren well outside of school & 

Lily for a super attitude to learning. 

Y6:  Isabel for a fantastic attitude towards her learning & 

Lewis for incredible effort across all subjects/being resilient. 

The following children also received an award: 

F1:  Elysee for settling into F1 & James for good listening at 

story time. 

Attendance 

Our attendance target this year for each child to reach is 

96%. It is important your child is coming to school every day 

to reach this target. Our whole school attendance for this 

week is 92.6%. 

Mrs Neat, our family support worker, checks on pupil 

attendance daily. We ask that you communicate with school 

to share reasons why your child is absent from school.  

Here is this week’s attendance: 

F1:  78.6% 

F2:  82.9% 

Y1:  96.8% 

Y2:  97.2% 

Y3:  95.7% 

Y4: 90.3%  

Y5: 94.3%  

Y6: 95.4% 

Well done to Year 2 who have the highest attendance this 

week!  

 

We are also very excited to share that we will be starting the 

National School Breakfast Programme in the Summer term.  

 

 

 

The programme supports schools in England to provide pupils 

with a healthy breakfast at the start of the school day. 

Evidence has shown that pupils benefit from having a healthy, 

nutritious breakfast each morning to enable them to access 

learning. We believe that this will support pupils at Warren to 

have the best start to their day and be ready for their learning.  

We will be running the programme with access to Classroom 

Bagels. This will mean that children will be able to place an 

order at the start of the term for a bagel and they will then get 

one every day in the morning for that term. We will be starting 

this at some point during the first week back after Easter. 

It has been a fantastic term and the children are ready for a 

well-earned break. We look forward to welcoming the children 

back into school on Monday 17th April.  

Wishing you a fantastic Easter break! 

Thank you 

Mrs Salam and Mr Middleton. 



 

Key dates 

Summer term 

Date Event 

17.4.23 Return to school 

Completing the Road Safety 

Quiz in school 

18.4.23 Y3 Visit to Nottingham 

University 

21.4.23 Y1 Visit to Nottingham Girls High 

School to see the Lion King 

2.5.23 Y5 Visit to Nottingham 

University 

3.5.23 Author visit to Y1 

5.5.23 King’s Coronation Celebration 
Day in school- more information 

to be shared after Easter 

8.5.23 Bank Holiday for King’s 

Coronation 

9.5.23 Y6 SATs week 

18.5.23 Y2 Visit to University of 

Nottingham 

24.5.23/25.5.23 Y6 Bikeability 

26.5.23 End of half term 

 

Key Dates for the end of the academic year – these are 

provisional dates and may be subject to change: 

Date Event 

4.7.23/5.7.23 Y6 common transition days for 

secondary school 

10.7.23-12.7.23 Y5/6 Residential  

14.7.23 Annual reports to be sent out to 

parents 

17.7.23 Meet the Teacher – Transition 

meetings 

28.7.23 Last day of the academic year 

 

What we’ve been up to this week! 

Year 1 trip to Nottingham Castle 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 trip to National Space Centre 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

F2 trip to Wollaton Hall 
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Relationships and Health Education Consultation 

Thank you to parents and carers who responded to our RHE 

consultation. We will send out further communication to you 

after the Easter holidays regarding this. 

 

Science Week Photo Competition 

Thank you to everyone who submitted a photo for the 

Science week photography competition! We will be sharing 

your photographs and announcing the winners after the 

Easter break! 



 

Week 1 lunch menu 

 

Day Main 

 

 

Vegeterian Dessert 

 

Jacket Potato 

Monday Tuna & Sweetcorn 

Pasta Bake 

Roasted Tomato & Basil 

Pasta 

Pear Crumble Baked Beans, Grated 

Cheese  

Fresh salad 

 

Tuesday Sausages Quorn Sausages Carrot Cake Baked Beans 

Fresh Salad 

 

Wednesday Roast Beef & Yorkshire 

Pudding 

Quorn Roast Raspberry Ripple Roll Tuna Mayo 

Fresh Salad 

 

Thursday Chicken Curry 

 

 

 

 

Vegetable Curry Fresh Fruit Salad Cheese and Beans 

Fresh Salad 

 

Friday Fish/Fishless Fingers 

Chips 

Peas 

Eton Mess Scone 

Cheese and Coleslaw 

Fresh Salad 
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 Safeguarding information for the Easter holidays 

Here is safeguarding information if you are concerned about the safety or wellbeing of a child over the Easter break: 

If you feel a child is in immediate danger, please contact the police on 999. 

For other concerns, you can also contact Nottingham City or Nottinghamshire County Safeguarding teams: 

Nottingham City Children and Families Safeguarding Team: 0115 876 4800 

https://nscp.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/  

Nottinghamshire Children and Families Safeguarding Team: 0300 500 80 80 

https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/care/childrens-social-care/nottinghamshire-children-and-families-alliance/pathway-to-

provision/multi-agency-safeguarding-hub-mash  

https://nscp.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/
https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/care/childrens-social-care/nottinghamshire-children-and-families-alliance/pathway-to-provision/multi-agency-safeguarding-hub-mash
https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/care/childrens-social-care/nottinghamshire-children-and-families-alliance/pathway-to-provision/multi-agency-safeguarding-hub-mash


 

Clubs for Summer 1 

Day Club For which year group? Time 

Monday Lego club 

 

Year 2, 3 and 4  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All from 3.15-4.15pm 

 

Any sports activities 

require PE Kit 

Arts and crafts club 

 

Year 1, 2 and 3 

Girls Football club 

 

Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 

(No need to sign up again if you already 

attend) 

Tuesday Cricket club with The Pythian Club 

 

Year 3, 4, 5 and 6  

£1 per week for 6 weeks 

 

Cooking Club 

 

Year 1 and Year 2 

Wednesday Basketball Club with The Pythian Club 

 

Year 1, 2, 3 

£1 per week for 6 weeks 

 

Thursday Eco Club 

 

Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 

(No need to sign up again if you already 

attend) 

Boys Football Club 

 

Year 5 and 6 

Board Games Club 

 

Year 5 and 6 

Friday Drama club with Nottingham Playhouse 

 

Year 5 and 6 

(No need to sign up again if you already 

attend) 

 



 

 

 

 

Warren expectations of attendance 

Expectation/actions What you need to know 

Absence from school 

 

 We understand your child may not be well enough to attend school. If this is the case, contact 

MUST be made with school to share why your child is off school. 

 Communication must be made with school on every day of your child’s absence.  
 If we do not receive communication from you on each day of your child’s absence, school will 

try all methods possible to ensure contact is made. 

 If it is necessary, a home visit will be completed by members of the Warren team. This is to 

ensure we know your child is safe.  

Absence request forms 

 

 

 Any other absence from school must be submitted to school via the absence request form. This 

can provided for you by the office and it must be completed in a timely manner. 

 School will review the request and decide whether this is classed as an authorised or 

unauthorised absence. 

 Holidays during term time will not be authorised. Only requests for very exceptional 

circumstances will be authorised and this will be at the discretion of the Headteacher. 

 The outcome of the request will be communicated with you. 

Punctuality and lateness 

 

 The start of the school day is 8.50am. 

 The school gates open daily at 8.30am, with the classroom doors opening from 8.40am. 

 If your child arrives after 8.50am, they will be given a late ticket and they receive a late mark if 

they arrive after 8.50am.  

 All children being on time for school is very important, as learning in the classroom begins from 

8.40am. 

 Our registers close at 9.10am. If your child arrives after this time and it is not for a medical 

reason, they will be marked with a ‘U’ code, which means they have an unauthorised absence 
for that session. 

Persistently absent pupils 

 

 If your child’s attendance drops below 90%, they are classed as being a persistently absent 
pupil. 

 You will be notified in writing if your child’s attendance become below 90%.  As a school, we 

have a duty to monitor attendance and we understand that your child’s attendance may be 
lower due to illness. We will track and monitor this over a 4 week period, with the hope that 

this will improve. 

 You may be asked to attend regular meetings with the school to implement an attendance 

action plan. 

 If attendance does not improve, the school will refer to the Nottingham City Education Welfare 

Service. 

 You may receive communication about a fine if attendance does not improve. 

Severely absent pupils 

 

 A child is classed as severely absent if attendance is 50% or lower.  

 This can be classed as educational neglect and a referral to social care can be made by the 

school. 

 The Education Welfare team will be notified, a referral may be completed by the team due to 

concerns about your child’s attendance, and you may be issued with a fine. 

 

Help and support for 

attendance 

 

 We want to provide help and support to ensure all pupils can access their learning every day. 

 If you are struggling with attendance, or would like further support with any issues around 

attending school or being on time, please speak to Mrs Salam, Mr Middleton or Mrs Neat, who 

will be more than happy to help. 
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